
Mrs. Bryony Abbott 
  
Re: Melton Neighbourhood Plan submission 
  
As a Melton resident, I would like to comment on the Melton Neighbourhood Plan.  
  
It is an excellent piece of work and a very comprehensive document. The parish council is to be 
commended. 
  
To complete the picture here at Melton Park, previously the old St Audry's Hospital site, I would like to 
request that the following be included: 
  
Bowling Green situated between Garrod Approach and Hospital Grove. 
  
The bowling green forms part of the Play Space here at Melton Park and must be referred to specifically 
as I understand that in planning policy terms  
  
the area is defined for recreational use only. 
  
A policy presumption exists that such areas be retained for leisure and recreational purposes, this is 
expressed in both the National Planning Policy  
  
Framework and local planning policy on sport and play. 
  
  
Many thanks for your attention. 
  
  
Bryony Abbott, Resident  
  
  

 


